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Relay for Life

The Mid & South County Relay for Life will be held beginning Friday, April 28 at the Nederland Bulldog Football Stadium.  The theme for this year’s relay is “Cancer Never Takes a Holiday.”  The RHAA will be decorating with a Valentine theme and the name chosen for the group is “The Red Hot Hussars.”  Christine Collazo is the RHAA contact person.  

The Luminary Party for the RHAA team is scheduled for Sunday, April 9, 2 PM at Nancy McClain’s house.  All RFL money and luminary money is due at this time.  Everyone is invited to attend.

Also, everyone is encouraged to attend the RFL during the evening of Friday, April 28 thru the morning of Saturday, April 29th.  It’s a lot of fun!

RHAA Scholarship Recipients

Three RHAA scholarships have been awarded this year.  The recipients are:  ASHTON DOTY, granddaughter of Rita Gulledge Howell and a student at Port Neches-Groves HS; ERVIN GIBBS, son of Cheryl Mitchell Gibbs, and a student at Memorial HS, Port Arthur; MICAH DISTEFANO, grandson of Virginia McNamara Whigham, and a student at Nederland HS.  All three recipients are exceptional students and the RHAA is proud to present each a $250 scholarship.

Congratulations to Ashton, Ervin, Micah and their families.

Graduate Museum

In a letter dated March 21, 2006, to RHAA President Christel Chamberlain, Donna Worthington writes . . .

“The Graduate Museum needs some financial help to repair the air conditioning unit.  Would it be possible for you to e-mail the Hussars for small donations to give us a hand?

The PO Box number is 1217, Port Arthur, TX  77640.

Ask the Hussars for only small donations because we are also asking members of the Maroon & Gold Band and the Colleens.

Make checks out to Graduate Museum and indicate at the bottom of the check “Air Conditioner.”

Our funds are low because we had to put a $5000 fire alarm system in or they were going to close our doors.

Thanks so much for your kindness and all you do to keep the pride of Port Arthur, “The Hussars” marching.

Love all of you,

Donna Worthington

President of the Graduate Museum
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Check out the RHAA website.  Be sure to have your speakers turned on since the site now has sound.  Jean LeBlanc and her daughter Marie Walker work very hard to keep this site interesting and up-to-date.  Jean is adding more pictures to the site – it’s really neat!

Class of January 1951

Jerry LeBlanc has invited the RHAA to play at her 55th TJ class reunion (January 1951) on Saturday, April 29.  It will be held at the Holiday Inn – Park Central in Port Arthur at 6:15 PM (be there by 6 PM).  Those who will be participating are asked to wear RHAA red shirt, white pants and white tennis shoes or boots.

Children’s Miracle Network

Included in this newsletter are raffle tickets to benefit the Children’s Miracle Network.  We encourage everyone to sell or buy the 10 tickets and return the money collected with the completed stubs in the furnished pre-addressed envelope. The CMN telethon will be held on June 3 in Beaumont.  The drawing for the RHAA raffle will be held at the Thursday, May 18 officer installation meeting at Dorothy’s Front Porch at 7 PM.   

Hope to see you there. 

Member Updates

· Margie Broussard reports that she has been receiving radiation treatments and that she has lost her hair but is wearing hats.  Margie is always upbeat and positive and we know that she will beat this cancer.  We are all praying and rooting for her!

· Happy Belated Birthday to Juanita Culver who celebrated her special day on March 30!  Many happy returns.

· Nita Tapscott-Martin Ricke writes that she has had lots of changes in her family makeup in the last few years.  She and husband Steve adopted Victoria Elizabeth Maria in November 2003 and Joshua Daniel Harrison in November 2004.  They are both from Guatemala and are now 2 and 3 years old.  In December 2005, they moved to Springdale, Arkansas so Steve could take a position at the University of Arkansas.  She writes that she would love to hear from former Hussar friends.  Her e-mail address is nitaricke@sbcglobal.net.  She especially would like to hear how things are going since Hurricane Rita. 

General Meeting

Helen Wyble has secured the Port Arthur Library for our next general meeting to be held on Thursday, April 20 at 7 PM.  The library is located at Highway 73 & 9th Avenue.

Please plan to participate.
